

To: Grapevine Baseball & Softball

Grapevine-Southlake Soccer Association

Grapevine-Colleyville Youth Football Association

From: Kevin Mitchell, Director of Parks & Recreation

Date: August 1, 2021

Subject: Priority Use of Athletic Facilities — Fall 2021

The purpose of this memo is to clarify those facilities designated as priority use fields for youth sports. Any team seeking to use the following facilities must coordinate with and seek permission from the appropriate user listed below during the playing seasons.

Grapevine Baseball & Softball (GBS)

Bear Creek Park - 7 days a week (some weekends may have scheduled tournament games)

Pickering Park — Backstop areas only Mondays-Fridays

Dove Elementary – Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Thursdays

Parr Park - 7 days a week

Heritage Elementary – Mondays through Fridays

Oak Grove Parks — Backstops, one at Trawick Pavilion & one at Minnow Loop, 7 days a week

Grapevine-Southlake Soccer Association (GSSA)

Pickering Park — not in baseball areas Mondays through Fridays

Timberline Elementary – Mondays through Fridays

Dove Park — Open field area only Mondays through Fridays

Dove Elementary — Mondays through Fridays

Grapevine-Colleyville Youth Football Association

Parr Park fields east & west - Mondays, Tuesdays & Thursdays. Wednesdays & Fridays are optional.

Priority use is defined as having the right to sole use of a facility or practice area for the purpose of practices or games. Teams or individuals using facilities without authorization are expected to vacate the facility or practice at the request of the appropriate association. Coaches are requested to have this letter on site at all times.